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Government increases housing costs for future home buyers 
The Federal Government’s poorly timed COAG decision to introduce a mandatory Six Star energy efficiency standard on all new homes in Victoria will increase housing costs and place the Great Australian Dream beyond the reach of thousands of Victorians.  

Master Builders Deputy Executive Director, Radley de Silva, said an increase from Five to Six stars would raise the cost of a new home by an average of $10,000 due to more expensive materials and more onerous design requirements.
“Victorian builders will find the timing of this regulatory decision bewildering,” said Mr de Silva. “As we head into the worst recession in 80 years, the Federal Government has decided to increase housing costs by $10,000. 
“This will have a direct and negative impact on housing affordability in Victoria. Small builders and buyers in established suburbs and in regional areas will be the hardest hit.

“While we are happy to see new regulations being brought in for existing homes, mandating pre-sale conversion of dual flush toilets and low flow shower heads are both missed opportunities.

“Master Builders welcomes the commitment for all proposed changes to be subject to a regulatory impact statement (RIS). We will be taking a very keen interest in this process given previous studies conducted on the cost of Five Star have been largely discredited. 

“Previous direct cost research for 5 Star did not consult small builders and underestimated overall costs by several thousand dollars. Not unsurprisingly, the Productivity Commission also criticised the formal 5 Star RIS for inadequate rigour. 
“Master Builders conditionally welcomes the new commercial building standards, but will be seeking greater detail on what incentives will be made available to encourage retrofitting. Tax incentives such as accelerated depreciation for major capital improvements will help encourage uptake.
“We strongly support the new Minimum Energy Performance Standards (MEPS) and Equipment Energy Efficiency Program (E3) measures to phase out inefficient in-house equipment and whitegoods. This is long held Master Builder policy and we are glad to see it adopted. 

“Going forward, an extensive education and training program will be required to up skill the building workforce with the green skills they will require to handle the transition to the new standards. The goals of the Government’s Energy Efficiency Skills Initiative will require subsidies to help offset the cost of training. 
“A recent survey by Master Builders revealed that over 46 per cent of residential builders would find a subsidised training program beneficial to their business. 
“Master Builders has outlined the format for funding such a program in its 2009-10 Pre-Budget Submission to the State Government. We encourage the State and Federal Government’s to adopt it.”
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